DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – February 8, 2007

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, February 8, 2007, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Douglas Bennett, Pam Carter, Bill Dennison, David Fredricks, Shelly Hendricks, Vicki Hughes, Aundra Jackson, Mary Parker, Ray Phelps, Michelle Russell, and Anna Winchell.  Those absent were:  April Pieper.

ORDER # 07-76 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Bill Dennison and seconded by Ray Phelps to amend and adopt the agenda with the addition of an executive session after line item # 12 on the agenda.

ORDER # 07-77 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the minutes of the January regular meeting.

MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The monthly financial reports were not included in this month’s packet to the council members.

ORDER # 07-78 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Shelly Hendricks to approve the personnel recommendations.  There were no hires, three extracurricular vacancies for 2006-07, one extracurricular vacancy for 2007-08.

VISITORS – Visitors at the meeting included Judy Campbell, Erin Collins, and Jacquie Dixon.

ORDER # 07-79 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF DECEMBER MINUTES – The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the December meeting minutes. 

ORDER # 07-80 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the financial reports and bingo report for November and December.

ORDER # 07-81 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the January personnel recommendations.

ORDER # 07-82 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY DECISION TO APPROVE SB 168 ACHIEVEMENT GAP REDUCTION TARGETS - The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the January decision to approve the achievement gap targets for 2007.

ORDER # 07-83 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY DECISION TO APPROVE CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSALS – The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Mark Parker to approve the second reading of the January decision to approve the proposals from the Curriculum Committee for a 7-period day schedule, and new course proposals.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Ellen Douglas was attending a literacy conference and was not available for the SBDM meeting.  Mr. Dennison briefly related to the council members about a grant for Literacy First for which the school will be applying, and informed the council about the school district’s Comprehensive Improvement Plan.

ORDER # 07-84 – APPROVAL OF NEW SCHOOL ACCOUNT FOR “PROM SHOP” – Erin Collins and Jacquie Dixon were present at the council meeting to request a new school account for the “Prom Shop” program.  The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve a new school account for “Prom Shop.”

ORDER # 07-85 – APPROVAL OF SECTION 7 PRIORITY NEEDS LIST – Mr. Dennison presented the Council with options for the request of Section 7 monies from the Hardin County Board of Education.  After review, the motion was made by Anna Winchell and seconded by Aundra Jackson to approve the ACT Prep Class expenses as 1st priority, a financial literacy class as 2nd priority, and then the remainder of the list as suggested by Mr. Dennison.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council received copies of the student accident report.  

· Minutes from the Curriculum and PD committees were also included in the packet of information.

· Mark Eagin has received a nomination to West Point.

· Tyler Miller has had a successful liver transplant.

· The wrestling team placed 3rd in the state at the State Duals in Frankfort.

· The Dance team won the first competition in which they participated this year.  Mr. Bennett showed a short video of the team.

· Cheerleading finished highly at the Jam Fest.

· The girls basketball team is ranked 4th in the AP polls.

ORDER # 07-86 – NEW BUSINESS - APPROVAL OF CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSALS – Mrs. Judy Campbell was present at the meeting to submit proposals from the Curriculum Committee.

· Addition of a science offering entitled “Advanced Integrated Science”

· A recommended name change from Intro to Chemistry and Physics to “Integrated Science”

· Change “college prep” to “Honors”

· Recommend that graduation requirements be increased to 24 credits for the Class of 2011 and thereafter

· Recommend an ACT Prep class be offered as an elective (1/2 credit) for grades 11-12

· Addition of a science offering entitled “Unifying Concepts”

The motion was made by Vicky Hughes and seconded by David Fredricks to approve the proposals from the Curriculum Committee.

ORDER # 07-87 – APPROVAL OF EXECUTIVE SESSION – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Shelly Hendricks to approve moving the council meeting to executive session.

The council returned the meeting to regular session.

ORDER # 07-88 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by Michelle Russell to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

